


April 14, 2022

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi
Speaker of the US House of Representatives
90 7th Street, Suite 2-800
San Francisco, CA 94103:

Dear Madam Speaker:

On behalf of the Japantown Community Benefit District, I am seeking your urgent
support for San Francisco Japantown’s Peace Plaza repair and renovation project.
Although Japantown secured $25 million from San Francisco’s 2020 Health and
Recovery Bond, the project is now facing a deficit of $8 million due to cost overruns.

The Peace Plaza symbolizes many things to each of us. It shows not only the strong
ties we have with Japan, but also the struggles of the Japanese Americans who faced
life changing struggles throughout the years. It is a public space that welcomes
thousands of visitors each year and during COVID it again served as an important
purpose to support our restaurants so that visitors would enjoy take out meals in an
open setting.

The Japantown community, our residents, property owners, organizations, small
business and those who come to visit this important destination for our City understands
how important this project is for the future of our neighborhood and for Japantown to
survive and thrive. We are asking for your support to secure additional assistance from
the federal government so that we can see the Peace Plaza Renovation Project come
into fruition.

Sincerely,

Grace Horikiri
Executive Director
Japantown Community Benefit District

1765 Sutter Street, 2nd Floor, San Francisco, CA 94115 | 415-265-5207 | www.jtowncbd.org



 
 
The Honorable Nancy Pelosi 
Speaker of the U.S. House of Representatives 
U. S. Congress 
Via email 
 
April 14, 2022 
 
Dear Madame Speaker, 
 
I am writing to you as the President of the San Francisco Chapter of the Japanese American Citizens 
League, the oldest Asian American civil rights organization, started in 1929.  We were very honored to 
have had you visit our San Francisco Headquarters to speak to our community a few years back.  Your 
friendship and leadership inspire and are much appreciated. 
 
Our SFJACL Headquarters has been in San Francisco’s Japantown for more than 90 years now, a 
testimony to this strong community and your efforts over the years to appreciate the rich history and 
culture of our community.  This community has had many crises, and yet we still struggle to keep our 
cultural assets and the teachings of our Issei and Nisei for future generations. 
 
The Peace Plaza, which stands as a symbol, and as a promise is now showing its age and wear.  The 
preservation and renovation of the Plaza and the Pagoda is at a critical point.  In 2019 San Francisco 
voters enacted a parks bond that dedicated $25 million dollars to repair and renovate.  The long delays 
and stalls have caused the cost of the work to increase by $8 million over the original estimate.  We are 
now looking at a $33 million dollar project, and the shortfall puts this renovation project in jeopardy. 
 
This Peace Plaza was built after the City’s Redevelopment of the Western Addition, which removed 
most of the Japantown neighborhood.  So, as the story will be told, and passed down to generations, 
this Plaza holds the spirit and dreams of those who came before us.  We ask that you support efforts to 
secure the $8 million needed to complete this work to save the Peace Plaza.  Help Japantown retain 
and preserve a beloved landmark. 
 
With gratitude, 

 
Judy Hamaguchi 
President 
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April14,2A22

The Honorable Nancy Pelosi

Speaker of the US House of Representatives
90 7th Street
Suite 2-800
San Francisco, CA 941-03;

Dear Madam Speaker

On behalf of the Japanese Community Youth Council, I am seeking your urgent support for
San Francisco Japantown's Peace Plaza repair and renovation project. Despite successfully
securing S25 million from San Francisco's 2020 Health and Recovery Bond, this project now
faces an additional 58 million in cost overruns. The proposed redesign and renovation of
the Peace Plaza is long overdue, and it is time for Japantown to have an open space that
appropriately reflects the priorities of our residents, community organizations, businesses,
and visitors.

The Peace Plaza is deeply symbolic of the plight and struggles of San Francisco's Japanese
American community. With the World War ll mass incarceration still vivid in the collective
memories of japanese Americans, the community was forcibly removed from Japantown a

second time in the 1960's and 1970's by the San Francisco Redevelopment Agency.

My father was among the few who stood with the African American community of the
Western Addition to resist the destruction and removal of the community. Ultimately the
San Francisco Redevelopment Agency prevailed in permanently displacing the vast majority
of Japanese American residents. The Peace Plaza was constructed on the very location
where Japanese Americans were evicted from their homes and businesses. The property
that was forcibly acquired by the Redevelopment Agency represents a staggering amount
of generational wealth that will never be recovered.

We understand that San Francisco has many urgent priorities, but our community has
never truly healed from what is now acknowledged as one of the most egregious examples
of government exploitation in 5an Francisco history. Today, our community has a shovel
ready project that needs additional assistance from the federal government to make
amends and finally atone for the many historical wrongs experienced by San Francisco's
Japantown community.

Sincerely,

20'12 Pine Street

San Francisco, CA

94115

Tel: (4'15) 202-7900

Fax: (415) 346-1948

www.jcyc.org
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The Honorable Nancy Pelosi 
Speaker of the U.S. House of Representatives 
U.S. Congress 
Via email 
 
April 13, 2022 
 
Dear Madame Speaker, 
 
I am delighted to be writing to you as the new Executive Director of the Japantown Task Force, 
working closely with President Sandy Mori. I thank you for your leadership, mentorship, and friendship 
over the years.  
 
As you know, San Francisco is home to one of three remaining Japantowns where once there were 
over 80 communities across this nation. Through your efforts, cultural assets such as the Nihonmachi 
Terrace Senior Facility continue to enrich families with close ties to Japantown and create a thriving 
community. The Peace Plaza is literally the heart of Japantown. I was there last weekend to staff the 
55th Annual Cherry Blossom Festival that attracted an estimated 25,000 people each day. The heart of 
Japantown was beating loudly as the Peace Plaza hosted a wide diversity of community-based 
entertainment showcasing aspects of Japanese culture, from naginata, a martial art originally practiced 
by women samurai warriors, to the Rosa Parks Elementary School children’s choir, to a lively Japanese 
animated figure costume contest.  
 
The Japantown community has partnered with the San Francisco Department of Recreation and Parks 
to undertake a major renovation of the Peace Plaza which is literally crumbling and leaking as the 
result of poor design and workmanship of the last renovation. You may recall that, in 2019, San 
Francisco voters enacted a major parks bond that included $25M dedicated to the Peace Plaza 
renovation. After nearly a year of extensive structural analysis, RPD General Manager Phil Ginsburg 
informed us that the project will now cost $33M, $8M beyond what was anticipated just 3 years ago. 
By convening multiple community meetings, the Japantown Task Force facilitated a broad-based 
community process to develop the design vision for the renovation. However, the budget shortfall is 
putting the community vision in serious jeopardy. We ask for your support to secure the necessary 
$8M from federal sources for this critical project. Without it, we risk losing the heart of Japantown. 
 
Yours very truly, 

 
 
 

Emily M. Murase, PhD 
Executive Director 
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